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HAPPY SPRING DISTRICT ONE! 
Can you believe it is already March!?! Time has been flying this year, 

but it has been an awesome year so far and I have no doubt it’s going 

to continue being incredible.  

In January we were able to meet with our entire council at our annual 

Mid-Term Meeting. It’s always a bonus having a face to face meeting 

with the team… Being together to discuss current business definitely 

ensures team engagement, clarifies meaning, drives participation, 

heightens communication, and is more efficient. We are lucky enough 

to have five face to face meetings as a council throughout our Kin 

year, and each one is extremely beneficial. A HUGE thank you to our 

team for making the weekend so effective – it was a busy and long day 

on Saturday, however I loved meeting one on one with each and every 

one of you to see how your year is going thus far. Also a huge shout 

out to Co-Ordinator LMMo for keeping us fed, hydrated and comfy all 

weekend!  

As you are reading this, we are likely right in the swing of our Zone 

Conference season. We do have a BTTF representative at each Zone, 

so you will be sure to get an update from the team. If you have any 

additional questions or comments, you know where to find us!  

I am keeping the District Governors District1Kin Website Page updated 

for you. The District One Convention Page on the Website is also 

updated and is a “ONE STOP SHOP” for everything related to Spring 

Convention. It’s going to be a busy, informative, educational and 

exciting weekend that you do NOT want to miss!  

The BTTF Team is looking forward to seeing you all out and about 

over the next few months… Make sure to drop us a note to let us know 

about your upcoming events!  

Continue doing what you’re doing – you have amazed me this year and 

I am so very proud of District One. You guys ROCK!  

Yours in Kin, 

Katie  

Governor, Back to the Future, District One 2015 – 2016  
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Greetings Fellow Kin, 

As I write this, March is starting off in a very typical fashion….it has definitely come in like a lion! Of 

course, as we get past this little snag, we can be confident that Spring is on its way….bringing with it 

some of the busiest months in Kin. Spring projects are a great opportunity to introduce a friend or 

family member to the world of Kin. Along with the other members of the Back to the Future Team, I 

am really looking forward to working with your club to continue to help our District and your club 

attain the membership goals that we have set for the year. 

As of January 31, 2016, District 1 had a total of 1,369 members. Since June 30, 2015, our clubs District 1 

have recruited 83 new members, and reinstated 13 former members. That looks pretty good, until you 

hear that we also said good bye to 161 members during the same period. We also said a sad goodbye 

to the Kinsmen Club of Beaver Valley. 

It’s obvious that we are really good at recruiting new members, as can be seen by looking at the 

numbers….which is fantastic! The question continues to be - How do we go about keeping the 

valuable members that we already have, so that they can help us develop and mentor the new 

members that we are so good at recruiting?  It may seem like a repetition of what has been said in the 

past, but I don’t think that we can say it enough….we need to keep the great people that we already 

have in our Association, just as much as we need the new members that are being brought in.  

Some clubs continue to struggle with finding the right balance between running the business aspect 

of a club, while trying to ensure that they are focusing on some very important aspects of Kin - 

respect, education, fun, efficiency in meetings, personal development and fellowship. Those are all things that 

are part of what makes a great Kin experience for our members. When we ensure that all those things 

are a part of the experience that we offer, we can show our members how valuable and rewarding 

being a part of Kin can be.  

As Membership Director, I can help your club to find a way to achieve that balance if you don’t 

already have it. In fact, the entire Back to the Future Team is committed to providing your club with 

whatever support you feel that you need…from Kin Education to Membership Plans to Project 

Planning to Conflict Resolution to name a few. All you have to do is ask! 

Our Kinsmen/Kinette/Kin Clubs have a huge 

impact on our communities, and in order to 

ensure that continues to be the case, we need to 

ensure that we are keeping the members that are 

the life blood of this Association. Our members 

are the key to our success! 

 

  

 Yours in Kin, 

 DMD Melissa 
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Hello District One 

The Days are getting a little longer and a little warmer so spring is almost here. We hope everyone is anxiously 
gearing up for your Zone conferences. Getting ready to celebrate your successes and enjoy the fellowship while taking 
care of zone Business. Monika, myself and the rest of our team are looking forward to attending your conferences, to fill 
you in on our plans for the coming year and we hope to talk to as many as possible for your feedback, ideas and 
suggestions so we can all enjoy a successful Kin year. Of Course this is followed closely by the Legends of 80’s TV Spring 
Convention in Fort Erie. We can’t believe how quickly our Vice year is going by. The BTTFPD team have been busy 
learning and preparing for what is going to be a fun, exciting and educational year. There are many new and exciting 
ideas and programs coming from National Headquarters and their committees that are about ready to roll out in order to 
inspire and educate our members, and we are thrilled to be part of the group that begins to implement them. 

Resolutions!! And yes there are a few of them. These were sent out a while back and we hope you have had the 
opportunity to read, review and discuss them with your clubs. There are several housekeeping items that just bring the 
House Rules up to date with motions that were passed and to keep in line with National. There are also a few changes we 
feel are necessary for the District to grow and prosper.  Your DG’s are also well versed in these resolutions and will be 
able to answer any questions at your upcoming Zone Conferences. As spring convention is the shortened version and 
there is so much going on please take the time to go over them and feel free to contact either V.G. Monika or myself for 
any questions or clarification on any of them. If we can answer or address any concerns before they are brought to the 
floor it will help business run a little smoother.  And please make sure your Accredited Delegate forms are filled out, filed 
and your delegate is up to date on the issues and well informed on how your club wishes to vote.  One reminder about 
your Delegate and alternates, ensure they are actually attending Convention! 

It has been a while since we introduced the BTTF PD team and have had a couple of changes along the way. So to 
bring everyone up to date on this amazing group of Kin who are ready and anxious to begin serving and working for 
YOU the members of District One, here is your Executive. 

Secretary / Communications-  Terri Iredale from the Kinette Club of St. Marys 

Treasurer-    Barb McArthur from the Kinette Club of Collingwood 

Membership-   Karen Coutts from the Kinette Club of Elgin St. Thomas 

CF/Service Directors-  Dustyn Pumfrey from the Kinsmen Club of Dresden 

                                         Katie McKean from the Kinette Club of Collingwood 

Co-Ordinatior/Awards-  Lisa Burechails from the Kinette Club of Beaver Valley 

Webmaster-   Russ Jackman from the Kinsmen Club of St. Thomas 

Risk Management-                         Curtis Thoms from the Cambridge North Dumfries Kinsmen  

While on the topic of our team; we would like to announce that we have created a new position on our team, that being 
PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT & EDUCATION DIRECTOR.  The BTTF Part Deux, Personal Development & Education 
Director will be your one stop shop for personal development, club, zone and district education; the person you will go 
to, to have any questions you may have responded to.  We are thrilled to announce that our PD & ED for the 2016-2017 
year will be Terri Iredale.  Terri brings terrific credentials to this position, as she is the current chair of the National 
Education and Training Committee.  We hope that you use her abilities and resources to your benefit this coming year. 
 

The BTTF PD team is dedicated, motivated and ready to take on any 
challenges and to assist your clubs and its members in any way we can so 
that you can enjoy a successful and memorable KIN year.  So please let us 
know what we can do for you. 

Look out D1 here we come, the adventure is about to continue.   

 

V.G.s       Monika & Bill 
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CYSTIC FIBROSIS SERVICE DIRECTORS’ REPORT 
 
Fellow Kin, as we come into Spring we have some information and news that we’d like to share with you. 
 
The Walk 
 
We have some big news regarding the Cystic Fibrosis walk – it’s got a NEW name!  What was formerly known 
as the Carstar Great Strides Walk has been changed to CARSTAR WALK TO MAKE CYSTIC FIBROSIS 
HISTORY!  There are a few reasons for the change.  First of all, the name “Great Strides Walk” is actually 
trademarked by the American Cystic Fibrosis Foundation.  We needed our own identity.  Focus groups also 
indicated that the name “Great Strides Walk” did not automatically connect people to Cystic Fibrosis. 
 
The new name is very clear and the word “History” has two meanings.  First of all they are going to make 
history by finding a cure or control for Cystic Fibrosis, and secondly, making Cystic Fibrosis History means 
that the disease is no more.  Please make sure that you are updating all of your promotional material before 
the walk on May 29th. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Online Service Reporting 
 
To date, we still have very few clubs using the Online Service Reporting form.  By completing this form online, 
as you complete projects, you are able to submit the information while the event is still fresh in your mind and 
it saves you time at the end of the year when you club has to try and remember all the details, of all your 
projects throughout the year in order to fill in the Annual Club Reporting Form (green form).  Online reporting 
is much more accurate and allows the Association to gather information to create a project database for use by 
clubs.  Fill out yours today at http://www.kincanada.ca/service-reporting-form 
 
Service Awards 
 
Don’t forget that there are a number of service awards available at both the Annual District Convention in 
May and FLC in November.  Over the past several years very few submissions have come in for the service 
awards and we’d like that to change.  Our clubs and members are doing amazing work and we want to 
CELEBRATE that!  Please take some time and visit the District 1 website to see what service awards are 
available for clubs and individual members and start putting together your submission.   
In addition, each year Cystic Fibrosis Canada gives away two awards – The Bill Skelly Award and the Ian F. 
McClure award. Criteria for these awards, as well as the district service awards are available at:  
http://www.district1kin.ca/index.php/DistrictTeam/ServiceDirectors 
 

http://www.kincanada.ca/service-reporting-form
http://www.district1kin.ca/index.php/DistrictTeam/ServiceDirectors
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Service Project Ideas 
 
Are you looking for some fun service project ideas?  Did you know that the Kin Canada website has a resource 
library with some great project ideas.  Check out the many ideas at http://www.kincanada.ca/resource-
library?parent_id=184.  Earth Day is coming up on April 22nd, so why not consider cleaning up a park or 
roadway or planting a tree. Or start working with a community agency to create a community garden.  If your 
club is small, considering partnering with another local club to tackle a bigger project.   
 
While our clubs are do great work, we also rely on volunteers to help.  National volunteer week is April 10th – 
16th. Consider doing something special to thank those who help you throughout the year – send them a card, 
host a volunteer appreciation lunch – it doesn’t have to be much, just show your appreciation for the support 
they’ve shown your club. 
 
Use Your District Executive 
 
Don’t forget that we have a whole team of District members who want to come out to your events and 
projects.  Please reach out to any or all of us – the best part of our job is working side by side with our fellow 
Kin members! 
 
As always, if you have any questions or ideas, or would like information for your club bulletin or a speaker for 
your meeting, reach out to us – we’d love to help. 
 

Yours in Kin, 
 
 

Wendy Rolfe and Stewart Ruffley 
District Cystic Fibrosis/Service Directors 

 
 

  

http://www.kincanada.ca/resource-library?parent_id=184
http://www.kincanada.ca/resource-library?parent_id=184
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Kin Canada Canadian Blood Services Committee Report 

Not only do you have the power to give life but you did! In the 2015 year Kin Canada stepped up to the plate, we pledged 500 

units of blood to Canadian Blood Services and we met that goal. In fact we surpassed it with 528 units donated. Thank you Kin 

Canada for giving the gift of life.   

 

District                           2015 Pledges                              2015 Actual Donations   

1                                          50                                                               55 

2                                       150                                                              151 

3                                         50                                                                55 

4                                         50                                                                88 

5                                         50                                                                34 

6                                         50                                                                  1 

7                                         50                                                                76 

8                                         50                                                                68 

 

We are now into a new year in our partnership with Canadian Blood Services and the committee is once again asking 
you to step up to the plate. We have not quite settled on what our goal will be this year but it will not be less than 
what we did last year. And I have full confidence that we will once again meet and surpass our goal. It is really quite 
simple, just make an appointment at a clinic near you and donate.  Make sure that you use your District number 
(found on the National website) so that your donation is counted.  Book your appointment to give life now by 
downloading the GiveBlood App on your cell phone or visit blood.ca. For further information please contact your 
District Canadian Blood Services Champion, D1- Elaine Couch, D2- Tammie Corbett, D3-Kim Lowe, D4- Penny Lees-
Smith, Angela Jenkins & Cameron Kemp, D5- Kathy Miller, D6- Amy McMahon & Melodie LeMoeligou, D7- Chris 
Hodgson & Craig White and D8- Gayle Dorey. 
Yours in Kin, 
Penny Lees-Smith, Kin Canada Canadian Blood Services Committee chair 
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Life Membership Posthumous John Romano  

                      February 13 2016 
````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````` 

  Life Member Doug Demers 

   March 5 2016 
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Zone A Kinettes 

 

 

Happy Spring from Zone A!  This has always been my favourite time of year  

- and it probably has nothing to do with the first day of spring being my 

birthday .   I love seeing everything coming back to life after a cold, dark 

winter.  On the other hand, the coming of spring means the Kin year is winding down.  Hard to 

believe, isn’t it.  It seems like we just got started and I’m talking about it ending already.   

Zone A Kinettes were very busy, as usual, in the fall and winter, and from all accounts the 

community’s greatest needs were indeed served.  Special mention needs to go to Guelph Kinettes for 

their Seniors Tour of Lights project.  This event has been held for over 60 years, and takes a 

tremendous amount of work to coordinate, and the senior citizens of Guelph enjoy this special night.  

Kingratulations Guelph Kinettes for a job very well done! 

Kingratulations as well to K-W – another 4 members added to the roster!  It is exciting to be part of a 

growing club, and a privilege to welcome these wonderful ladies to the family of Kin.  

Upcoming events include Preston’s Breakfast with the Easter Bunny on March 26, and K-W’s garage 

sale for Cystic Fibrosis – date to be determined.  And of course Zone Conference on March 30, hosted 

by Preston – welcome back to the 80’s everyone! 

Spring Convention is coming up May 6 – 8 in Fort Erie.  If you have never been to a Kin convention 

before you don’t know what you are missing!  This is where you learn what it means to be part of the 

family of Kin!   

Be safe, and until the weather turns nice, stay warm! 

YIK 

Elaine Couch 

Zone A Deputy Governor 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

  

http://www.district1kin.ca/
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“ Why?  “ 

 
For centuries, philosophers and scientists have been trying to answer the universal question - “why”. 
Depending who you ask or what you read, the answers will be drastically different every time. In Kin, our 
views on how to grow our membership is not quite the same. But if you ask a member “why” they joined or 
“why” they stay, recorded feedback indicates the top reasons are community service, fun and fellowship. If 
those are the main reasons why people join or remain a member, then “why” do we lose members?   
  
George Bernard Shaw once said “The single biggest problem in communication is the illusion that it has taken 
place.” A good way to test that theory is for clubs to participate in a Club Identity exercise! The purpose of 
Club Identity is for the Club to identify what kind of Club they are, what kind of Club they want to be and 
how to close the gap between the two; not only as a club internally, but also as an entity in the community. The 
purpose of Club Identity is for the Club to know the reason “why.” If you were to ask Simon Sinek the 
meaning of “Why” he would likely respond with “people don't buy what you do; they buy why you do it. 
And what you do simply proves what you believe.”    
  
These quotes may seem like fortune cookie wisdom, but when you look at the statistics, they don’t lie. In a 
survey of Canadian volunteers, 95% said the top reason they volunteered was because they believed in the 
cause. Other reasons they listed? 80% said a desire to use their skills and 69% because they have been 
personally affected or know someone who has. These statistics tell us how we can best recruit new members; 
we need to connect the community needs we serve (aka, the cause) with those looking to give back, or find a 
niche for people to use a skillset (i.e. asking young people to help the Club with website and social media or 
become tech savvy), and be open about providing friends and families of those affected by a cause, a way to 
continue to do good work.    
 
Community service, fun, and fellowship; these are the reasons why people join Kin and these are the reasons 
why people remain as members. However, sometimes clubs don’t share the same vision and are not connected 
with the reasons “why” their members joined. Periodically, clubs will remove members off the roster because 
of their attendance at meetings. What has the member done wrong? They joined because of service, fun, and 
fellowship, yet the club removes them for an entirely different reason.   
 
Some clubs are still using the 3 meeting rule for a member to join, and some use the rule for existing members 
to maintain membership in the club. If you miss 3 meetings in a row you are sent a letter questioning your 
intentions of being a member or sometimes, the member is automatically removed without even knowing. 
How does this rule align with the reasons why people join Kin or remain as members? Why do clubs remove 
members off the roster for not attending meetings? Meetings was not a reason why the member joined or the 
reason why they stay. If we look at our Kin Motto of “serving the community’s greatest need”, nowhere in that 
statement does it mention meetings. Our internal Mission Statement of “grow, learn, make friends, and have 
fun” again does not mention the word meetings. Both of these statements align with the reasons why people 
join Kin or remain a member, yet none of those reasons have anything to do with why clubs remove members 
from the roster.  
The members that are taken off rosters but which are given Honourary or Volunteer status may not cost the 
Club dues, but by continuing to do service work for the Club, they are in effect helping to pay the dues for 
everyone still on the roster. Essentially, the Club is saying, "Even though you do the service work and help us 
pay our dues, your inability to attend meetings is not worthy of continued active membership." Unfortunately, 
this all-too-frequent scenario has resulted in the loss of many of those Honourary Members and Volunteers.   
 
When these scenarios are repeated across the Association, the decrease in active members results in the 
increase of per-member dues. Therefore, in the long-term, it costs every active member MORE in dues, to 
remove hard-working and valuable members simply because they can't attend meetings, (an element of Kin 
that wasn't their reason for joining or staying in the first place).  
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In order for clubs to be successful, it is important that the club vision aligns with the reasons why people join 

Kin or remain as members. Someone who is doing their part and working at every club event is just as good of 

a member as someone who attends meetings. The members who do not attend meetings, but still roll up their 

sleeves at all of the club projects are the lowest maintenance members clubs have. Why would clubs not want 

more members like this? It is very important for clubs and their members to connect the club's "why" with the 

members "why"; clubs with that connection will have far greater success in bringing new, quality people in 

and retaining those same quality people for many years to come. 

 

Bill Esson Memorial Quill Award Submission 

Shane Walsh – The Kin Club of Ancaster 

Word Count: 902 words 
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 Their motto is ‘serving the community’s 
greatest need’, and on December 12 the 
Fonthill and District Kinsmen lived up to 
those words by visiting extended care 
patients at the Welland Hospital and 
delivering to each of them a Christmas 
poinsettia. 
 
The annual visit is holds a special place in 
the hearts of the Kinsmen, explained Kin 
Kevin Twomey. “It’s a special project for us 
because we see the smiles on the faces of the 
people as we drop off poinsettias. Often 
times it’s easy to forget those who are a little 
less active in life, but we feel it’s important 
that they are not forgotten. These folks 

raised families and contributed to society and it’s an opportunity that we can remember them.” 
Through their annual Home Show and Craft Show events, among others, the Kinsmen are able to raise money 
for projects like this one. 
“It’s a great opportunity for us to give a little bit back to the community,” said Twomey. “We support a lot of 
different groups, but this is something that we feel touches on a lot of our core values.” 
(taken from: www.thevoiceofpelham.ca ) 
 

http://www.thevoiceofpelham.ca/
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 Why I like being a Kinette.... 
  
I do love to give my time to a good cause, and joining the London Kinette Club definitely fills that need... 
What I have found as gratifying are the women that are part of the club.... All ideas are equally as important, 
and we are able to throw out different ideas and see what works.... From helping at the sugar bush or sorting 
food at food bank to being on the bazaar committee or baking at Ronald McDonald house, you are able to give 
as much as you can or if “LIFE HAPPENS” still be a part without feeling you 
are letting anyone down...   There are so many touched by what we do, 
whether they know it or not!!   
 
I think the Kin family does great things and I am proud to be a part of it. 
   

Bonita Stevens-Vere 
Kinette Club of London – Zone F 

 
Welcome New Member Sandi McDougall 
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St Marys Kinsmen Club   

New Member Harry Brown
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Zone K Kinsmen Report from Tyler Brady 

Zone K DG and proud Clinton Kinsmen Member.  As a member of the great Kinsmen organization 

for 18 years I have always been a member of zone K.  I have had the pleasure of being both a St 

Mary’s club member in my early years, and an active Clinton Club member ever since.  Zone K 

Kinsmen continue to thrive and serve their communities greatest needs to the fullest and I assure we 

have a lot of fun doing it.  For example, take the Clinton and Goderich Kinsmen clubs working 

together on their 25th Annual Local Kinsmen Auction.  With the support of local businesses and 

bidders alike this event raised a gross profit of $53 000.00 during a two-day live television auction.  

Now that’s clubs working together for the betterment of the community through positive co-

operative fundraising.  Not that these two clubs do everything together but as an example of where 

this money is going to help immediately, both clubs have recently sponsored the purchase of New 

Olympia Ice Resurfacing machines for their respective communities and outfitted the new units with 

some of the best Kinsmen advertising around. 

The Clinton and District Kinsmen club is in the midst of rejuvenating membership growth with 2 

new members voted in during the last 4 months alone.  This club’s devotion to their community is 

shining through having hosted a fundraising breakfast and club donation event that contributed 

$3800.00 to the local hospital foundation this kin year.  Following that the club took on their 19th 

annual Clinton Kinsmen Ladies night and raised $8000 to further support local projects.  The local 

community center was certainly the place to be for over 250 women in Clinton to come out to have a 

great time.  A Kinsmen catered, black tie 3 course meal and an evening of entertainment was the 

winning recipe for all who attended.  The arena advertising sign campaign is also well on its way to 

having one of its best years to date and will be able to return $10 000 in revenue directly back into the 

community.  This year this club has gone ahead with commitments to a new Municipality of Huron 

Olympia Ice re-surfacing machine, a laser ice surface calibration unit and new lighting system for the 

towns local premier ball diamond, The “Clinton Kinsmen Ball Diamond” in fact.  These commitments 

represent the bulk of $50 000 the club will contribute to this year alone.  Steadfast projects such as the 

long Running “PlucKinfest” this summer will continue filling the coffers to fulfill these community 

needs.  Come on out the July Long weekend this year in Clinton and be a part of the “Big PlucKinFest 

Street Dance” boasting rocking tunes and 900 dancing party goers.  The rest of the weekend includes 

a Chicken wing extravaganza, 3 day baseball tournament, holey board competition, ball hockey 

tournament, kids activities, and a ½ Chicken dinner too. 

The Goderich Kinsmen Club is gearing up for their Goderich Kinsmen “Summerfest”.  A 

longstanding event in Goderich, this Kinsmen run festival week is the towns unofficial reunion every 

year with locals supporting the many activities, beer tents and entertainment venues to the fullest.  

It’s major events like this one running July 13-16 this year that allow the Goderich club to give back in 

so many ways.  Their portion of the Local Kinsmen auction also is a shining example of what a club 

can do with the support of a good community.  This excellent fundraiser will allow them to 

contribute in a big way with over Thirty five thousand dollars coming back to the club to support 

their major contributions to the community.  If you’re in the area and stop by the YMCA Maitland 

Recreation center check out the awesome new Goderich Kinsmen sponsored Olympia Ice re-

surfacing machine with all its high definition Graphics fully labelled in Kin awesomeness. 
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The Hensall Kinsmen Club is riding wave after wave of successful projects this year again, pushing to 

surpass their limits of fundraising and attain huge goals like the premier sponsorship and erection of 

the new Hensall splash pad last year.  A project this big, in a town this size, might well have taken 

other clubs longer to pay for, but not the Hensall Kinsmen.  With new upstart fundraisers like their 

Kinsmen Wing night they are determined to do all they can do.  For the second year in a row they 

had a great evening, and the turnout from the community shows just how much the club is 

appreciated.  With sponsorship on board from Exeter Toyota this year overhead for the event was 

reduced and profits rose accordingly.  The clubs 9th Annual Steak Stag and Silent Auction night was 

also a big success and featured local fair and the use of the Hensall recreation centre to the fullest.  

The club forges ahead and will again be hosting Hensall’s biggest Co-ed ball tournament this summer 

as always.  Also in an effort to “give all they can give” this club has taken on the selling of bundled 

fire wood at several locations in the region throughout the summer and camping season as an extra 

way for the club to raise funds and promote club comradery while having many work parties in 

support of this project.   

The Stratford Kinsmen Club has seen the addition of a recent new member to help bolster the clubs on going 

and busy work schedule, raising funds to support the community and its greatest needs.  As perpetual 

fundraiser the club operates a concession booth at the Allman Arena during may of the games that are hosted 

at that facility throughout the hockey season.  As an example of this lucrative project and the goodwill it 

achieves, it recently allowed the Stratford Kinsmen to raise $2030 in a single night in support of Cystic Fibrosis 

research initiatives.  This year the club also sponsored the Canadian Junior Curling Championship School 

program as a new initiative that was hosted at the Stratford Rotary complex this past January.  The clubs 

ongoing work keeps them busy throughout their year but not nearly as busy as when they become an integral 

part of the Stratford Ribs and Blues Festival.  Running this year from June the 24th to June the 26th, it’s a big 

undertaking for a club of their size to pull off the work that they do to keep this event a success allowing the 

funds generated by their membership to go back into serving the communities greatest needs.  Also this club is 

the gracious host of this years Zone K Kinsmen Conference.  Canadian road hockey themed as it is, it will 

surely bring out the best our zone has to offer in skills both with a hockey stick and within the confines of 

raising money within a community.  Hosted at Kin Kamp Tanner outside of Stratford it should be the perfect 

venue to operate our zone level initiatives while having a great “Kin” time. 

The St. Mary’s Kinsmen Club is always hard at work building up the funds to return to the community in a 

variety of ways.  Recently the Kinsmen club buckled down and committed to funding the St. Mary’s Memorial 

Hospital campaign with a grand $25 000.00 worth of donation support.  Big donations of this kind are all 

supported by a club that is thriving and moving forward with new and different fundraising ideas.  The first 

club in our zone to try their hand at campfire wood sales the St. Mary’s club has been coming up with new 

ways to streamline production and maximize the collective effort of their members enabling the most available 

wares to consumers everywhere in the St. Mary’s area.  This hands-on effort has allowed the club to increase 

what they give to their local community in total and also contribute to new and different worthy causes.  As a 

result, just recently the club was generously able to sponsor a local mobility bus initiative important to those 

who need travel assistance within the local area.  The $5000.00 donation in this case will help so many people it 

will surely continue to show that the St. Mary’s Kinsmen club is a leader in local goodwill initiatives and will 

continue to be for years to come.     
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“Building on the Basics” 
 

THE TEAM 

Debbie Ruffley    Proposed Vice Governor 

Wendy Rolfe    Proposed Treasurer/Co-Ordinator  

Katie McKean     Proposed Secretary 

Dustyn Pumfrey     Proposed Membership Director 

Terry Baldwin    Proposed Cystic Fibrosis/Service Director 

Jon Kuckyt     Proposed Cystic Fibrosis/Service Director 

Elaine Johnston     Proposed Awards/Risk Management 

 

Our platform - THE FOUNDATION 

 

Single leadership – Our team is single leadership by design. We are not reinventing the wheel, we are doing what has already been 

done but we are doing it by choice rather than necessity. We believe it is about putting the right leader in the job not the right 

gender. We believe, in an environment of ever increasing dues, single leadership is fiscally responsible. We believe that the district is 

ready to streamline our leadership and join the other 5 districts that have already adopted single leadership. We believe single 

leadership is our future! 

 

Mentorship – Our team is full of new faces; each looking to gain the experience to make them stronger leaders. We’ve thrown in a 

few seasoned members as well to mentor the entire executive. We believe that mentorship is the best direction to ensure quality 

leaders for the future. We will employ at both zone and district levels; mentoring systems that are already proven successfully. We 

will investigate the application process for district executive positions, which is currently being employed in other districts. We 

believe with mentorship we will see a pool of qualified candidates wanting to serve our association at all levels. 

 

Fellowship – Our team recognizes the importance that fellowship played in the founding of our association and identifies its 

necessity to making our future healthy. We believe that fellowship helps build the bonds between club members. That fellowship 

allows us the opportunity to celebrate our successes and a job well done. We also believe that fellowship needs to extend past the 

four walls of a club. We believe that by encouraging the revival of the interclub the networking that will result will strengthen the 

district.  

 

Personal Development – Our team recognizes how the awards program and our participation in it, has added to our personal 

development. We believe that we need to not only encourage participation in the current awards program but look at new avenues 

available to offer personal development that is current and relevant. We believe in education and personal growth at all levels of the 

association. 

 

This bring us to “Building on the Basics” -  We as a team believe it’s time to focus again on what the founding principles, the 

cornerstones of our association were; service, personal development, fellowship and building great leaders through mentorship. Like 

the construction of a home; things like websites, membership programs, recruitment and retentions seminars are upgrades, nice to 

have, nice to enjoy but without the solid foundation and services to power and drive them they will serve no purpose if the house 

crumbles around them. We believe that by focusing our energy on building on those concepts we will be building a foundation that 

will stand the test of time. 

 

 

 To help grow our District, we hope you will support Debbie Ruffley and her  

“Building on the Basics” Team!! 
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KIN IN BLACK 

Our only goal, is to help you achieve yours. 
 

 

Dear District 1 KIN, 
 

We’re them. We’re they. We are... the Kin In Black! 

The KIB Team has been busy traveling the District to Kinnect with Clubs. We're also looking 
forward to Kinnecting with you even more now that Zone Conference season is upon us. We 
hope clubs take the opportunity to enjoy the fun and fellowship, which is what helps keeps us 
strong. 

What does “Kinnect. Invest. Build.” mean to Clubs? 
 

 KINNECT – We do not expect members to come to us to learn about our goals and get 
information.  The KIB will come to you.  We will not be reciting the District’s goals or expecting 
you to adopt them, because the only goals we care about are the goals each Club sets for 
themselves. The KIB’s only goal is to help you achieve yours.  The first step in “Kinnect” is to find 
out what your Club’s goals are and how we can help you achieve them. Then we bring the 
education to you; we’ll come to your area and offer education based on your needs, not ours. 

 INVEST – once we can Kinnect with Clubs like yours, the real work begins!  We are dedicating 
our time, energy and resources to helping your Club achieve its goals.  If you need more 
members, we’ll help you with recruitment and retention strategies. If you need help with dues, 
we are already armed with ideas to help bring in revenue to offset dues. If you need new and 
fresh ideas for service projects – or a few extra hands – we’re there for you.  Our help is based 
entirely on your needs and goals. Many Clubs/members consider District to be merely an 
expense, because dues have become an obstacle.  The KIB Team is looking to change that. We 
want Clubs to consider their District Council and District dues to be an Investment, not an 
expense... the KIB Team is designed to be a good investment with a great return.   

 BUILD – the strongest buildings are started with strong foundations.  A strong District 1 will only 
realize strength when it has strong Clubs.  The KIB is 100% committed to Kinnecting with Clubs 
to find out their needs and goals, and by Investing our time and energy into helping each Club 
achieve its goals, it can only result in Building stronger Clubs and, in turn, more vibrant 
communities.   

 

Enough about us... we want to hear from you!  We have a survey online which is all about what you as 
members feel are most important, to you.  The survey is quick & easy to complete. Here is the link: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5QHB6CM. If you would like to learn more about the KIB Team, 
visit our website at, www.kininblack.com or follow our blog https://kininblack.wordpress.com.  
 

Thank you again for allowing us the opportunity to Kinnect with you and your Club! 
 

Yours in Kin, 
 

Shane Walsh & Tanya Bettridge 
District 1 Vice Governor Candidates 2016 
Kin In Black Team  
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